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NOTICE TO RESIDENTS
APRIL 2022

The Suffolk County Department of Public Works has entered into a contract with GGG Construction Corp., for
Pedestrian Safety Action Plan (PSAP), Various Signalized Intersections, County Wide, Towns of Babylon,
Brookhaven, Huntington Islip, Riverhead, Smithtown and Southampton. The work will consist of installing pedestrian
signals with countdown timers, pedestrian pushbutton assemblies with associated signs, high visibility crosswalk
markings, and replacing any affected curb ramps with PROWAG/ADA compliant ramps. The work proposed under
this project is intended to improve overall pedestrian safety at these intersections while at the same time bringing them
into MUTCD and PROWAG/ADA compliance.

Within the next several weeks, construction crews will be laying out boundaries in preparation of this work. Please
remove all landscape and hardscape items (i.e.: plants, shrubs, fences, sprinklers, stones, signs, chairs, etc.) between

the existing roadway and the highway boundary (County right-of-way). Items remaining within this area will be
removed and disposed of and will not be replaced.

If vou have intentions to pursue upgrading any underground utilities emanating from the roadway limits, such as gas
or water service, or an underground electric service, please contact the respective utility at this time to ensure that the
installation is completed AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. The County WILL NOT allow any pavement disturbance for five
years after completion of the roadway construction.

There may be parking restriction and/or lane shifts during the course of this project. Information will be posted the
night before they will be enforced. The anticipated completion of this project is Spring 2023.

During construction, please keep this area clear of vehicles from 7:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Monday through Friday. Two
way traffic and access to adjacent property will be maintained at all times.

For information or questions concerning the proposed work you may contact:

Christopher Schmidt, Consultant Inspector
Field Office (631)346-3200
Brookhaven Professional Center
32-45 Rt. 11, Bldg. 2 — Suite 4
Medford, NY 11763
or
Nestor Tan, Assistant Civil Engineer
Division of Highways, Structures and Waterways
(631) 852-4002

Please remember to drive cautiously not only within this project, but in all roadwagy work construction zone.
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